
P. O .  B o x  1 0 1 3  • Tu r n e r s v i l l e ,  N J  0 8 0 1 2

11 5  Eas t  Ho l l y  Avenue  • Sewe l l ,  New  Je r s ey  08 08 0  • (85 6 )  589 - 6550  • www.cb tb i . o r g

 

Rabbi 
Rachel Dvash Schoenfeld  

Executive 
Director 

Stephen Blocher 
 

Education 
Director 

Wendy Marder 
 

President 
Benjamin Negin 

Vice Presidents 
Robin Morinsky 
Robin Pritchett 
Jordan Harris 

Treasurer 
Susan Krantweiss 

 
Solicitor 

Dina Ronsayro, Esq. 

Financial 
Secretary 

Anastasia Nappen 

Recording 
Secretary 

Joshua Meyer 

Corresponding 
Secretary 
Caryl Wax 

Trustees 
Jesse Brown 
Jay Chaskes 

Paul Matz 
Karin Shimp 

Sharon Szasz 
Todd Wilen 

 
Men's Club 

Jordan Harris 
 

Sisterhood  
Allison Harris 

Meryl Levy-Kryza 
 

PTO 
Meryl Goldstein 

 

 

September 25, 2024 

 

Dear Teachers and School Administrators, 

The beginning of school is an exciting time for everyone. I am writing to you now 

because there are Jewish holidays that occur just after school has gotten started.   We 

ask for your help and support in beginning this new school year successfully for our 

Jewish students who observe these holidays. 

This year, the Jewish holy days of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur occur at the 

beginning of the school year:  

Rosh Hashanah begins at sundown on Wednesday, October 2nd and runs through 

Thursday and Friday nights, October 3rd & 4th. Yom Kippur begins Friday 

immediately prior to sundown, October 11th and ends at nightfall on Saturday, 

October 12th. These three days are central holidays of the Jewish year.  

They are devoted to synagogue services and home-based ceremonies devoted to 

reflection and communal and individual repentance.  

While not all Jewish students will observe all of these days, those who do will not be 

in school or be able to participate in extracurricular activities on the applicable dates, 

and will have less time to devote to homework. In New Jersey, these are to be 

considered excused absences.  

All accommodations you can make to support these students on their return to class 

would be greatly appreciated. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at the phone number on this 

letterhead, or email me at rabbi.rachel@cbtbi.org 

Blessings, 

Rachel Schoenfeld, Rabbi CBTBI 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


